NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

February 2013

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Thursday February 7th, 2013 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions

Other Announcements

Time to pay your annual dues! Dues are \$12 for Adult members and \$1 for Junior members. You can bring your check (made out to "Northside Coin Club") or cash to the February meeting or mail your check to NSCC PO Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837.

RAFFLE PRIZE – This months' Raffle Prize is a 1922-D Lincoln Cent graded VG-10 Brown by NGC.

PROGRAM – There will be no program this month. Instead there will be club Auction held early in the meeting instead of at the end. Print the Auction forms attachment that was sent with this newsletter and make additional copies if needed. Fill them out with items you would like to Auction off. Come to the meeting ready to bid and win on other Auction items.

SNACKS – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in February.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for the March 2013 meeting, or any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Buffalo Nickel. (A nice, no problems, coin that you, as a collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

<u>FUN FACTS TRIVIA TOPIC</u> – No Trivia topic this month.

Come up with one or more facts about the selected topic and bring them with you to the meeting. At some point during the meeting we will a share our facts with the rest of the club members and hopefully we will

learn something we didn't know about the topic. Try to come up with a fact or piece of trivia about the topic that you don't think anyone else will have.

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> –The American Numismatic Association recently approved electronic voting for the upcoming 2013 ANA elections. Members will need to go online and opt-in to receive electronic ballots.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – Possible programs include Roman Imperials and metal detecting.

Minutes, Notes, and Happening of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on January 3rd. We had 11 members along with one spouse attend our Pot Luck, which had been delayed one month from its' usual December date.

President Dave F. called the meeting to order at 7:03 and we immediately began eating. Dave resumed the meeting at 7:44.

Dave reminded the club members that he had old copies of various coin magazines and papers to borrow. Dave then passed on some news stories that he thought might be of interest. The first was an article about a hoard of 159 gold Roman coins found in England. The second article was about a new Sacagawea dollar / Washington Quarter Mule coin that was discovered.

Steve L. indicated that he had the Alaska Denali Parks Quarter and the 2nd Cleveland Presidential Dollar available.

Linda H. brought in an article on a 1892 Banknote from Creede, Colorado's First National Bank that sold at auction for over \$101,000.

Michael M. gave a quick preview of his upcoming March Program on Roman Imperials and how to conserve them.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the December and January Newsletters. A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports that were in the December and January Newsletters. We currently have \$2,712.14 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Old Business

Elections were held at the January meeting. Dave Wilcox was voted in for the Vice President position. Dave Welch was voted in again for Treasurer, and Linda Hankerd and Kent Jensen were voted in for Director positions. Thanks to the new Officers and Board members for their upcoming service to the club.

New Business

Dave has been updating the Website.

The July meeting this year falls on the 4th of July holiday. Club members were asked if they wanted to cancel the meeting or move it to another day. It was decided to poll the club members by email before a decision was made.

Dave also proposed changing the Coin of the Month for odd year Aprils to something other than Franklin Half dollar as they are getting expensive just due to the silver value. There was also discussion on the even year August Silver Washington quarter. The secretary will come up with some new selections.

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

No Show and Tell occurred last month.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: Lincoln Cent, Memorial back (1959-2008). Andrew T. won a pot of 8 coins.

Door Prizes: Uncirculated Clad Half Dollar of the US Capitol 200th Anniversary was won by Don F.

State Quarter sets were won by Gary B. and Steve L. Ralph M. won a gold plated State Quarter.

Mark H., Linda H., and Joann L. also won various other door prizes.

Raffle Prize: Raffle Prize is a 1941-S Mercury Dime graded MS-66 by PCGS was won by Terry K.

Youth Door Prize: No prize last month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

Program

Last month there was no program.

Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

UP COMING COIN SHOWS

THERE ARE NO LOCAL SHOWS COMING UP IN FEBRUARY

MARCH 9TH & 10TH

FRONT RANGE COIN CLUB COIN SHOW

BOULDER COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS (BARN A)

9595 NELSON ROAD

LONGMONT, CO

9am to 5pm Saturday 10am to 4pm Sunday

CONTACT - KEN DAVIS 303-772-6706 FOR MORE INFO

MARCH 23RD & 24TH

FORT COLLINS COIN SHOW

THOMAS M. MCKEE 4H, YOUTH & COMMUNITY BLDG

LARIMER COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS & EVENTS COMPLEX

5280 Arena Circle

LOVELAND, CO

9am to 5pm Saturday 10am to 4pm Sunday

CONTACT – JIM OSCARSON 970-233-1795 FOR MORE INFO

MARCH 30TH & 31ST

CHEYENNE COIN SHOW

HOLIDAY INN

204 W FOX FARM ROAD

CHEYENNE, WY 82007

Admission \$1

 $9\mathrm{AM}$ to $6\mathrm{PM}$ Saturday $\,9.30\mathrm{AM}$ to $4\mathrm{PM}$ Sunday

CONTACT – BILL ARNOLD 307-630-2350 FOR MORE INFO

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2013

PRESIDENT *

DAVE F.

VICE PRESIDENT

DAVE WI.

SECRETARY*

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2*

STEVE L.

DIRECTOR #3

LINDA H.

* Indicates that this persons' term expires at the end of 2013

Coin Picture of the Month



FAKE! 1871 Indian Head Cent in a **slab!** (Ask me how to tell)

Denominations of the World

Ν	X	Z	Ν	Α	U	У	X	M	Ε	S	C	U	D	0	Р	Z	T
D	0	Ν	G	S	0	В	S	U	C	R	Ε	Р	S	0	У	U	I
В	G	D	Ε	X	Ν	Z	L	Ε	D	Р	U	Ε	U	T	K	Ν	E
Α	T	Ν	Ι	R	0	L	F	R	L	Ν	Р	Ν	0	Z	T	Н	E
Ν	L	У	Ι	Ν	X	Р	У	T	T	Р	D	L	K	Н	F	У	C
0	Α	M	D	L	Α	У	U	S	Р	F	Z	Α	Α	٧	R	W	У
R	Ε	Ν	Α	C	L	R	Α	Α	S	Ε	Т	В	У	Ι	В	Ε	G
K	R	J	U	R	В	Ι	M	Ι	Р	Ν	S	Α	R	X	Ν	В	0
F	U	U	J	Κ	D	Ε	Η	Р	Ι	Ν	Ε	R	C	F	Q	0	U
Ν	E	Р	Р	Α	R	L	С	5	5	Ι	W	Q	Α	U	I	L	R
У	E U	P P	P L	A E		L V						Q W			D	L I	R D
	Ū			Ε	У		Α	F	0		Т	•	0		D	_	
У	Ū	Р <i>О</i>	L	Ε	У	٧	A R	F	0 A	G O	T B	W	0	N B	D	I	D
У	U Z	Р <i>О</i>	L J	Е Н В	y E U	V W	A R D	F I G	О А В	G O G	T B U	W L	0 A	N B E	D G	I V	D E
y R U	U Z S	Р О Е	L J L	Е Н В	У Е U Е	V W O	A R D A	F I G	O A B U	<i>G O G E</i>	T B U P	W L L	<i>O A D</i>	N B E C	D G N	I V A	D E I
y R U S	U Z S R	P O E P	L J L E	E H B S	У Е U Е	V W O T	A R D A O	F I G C Q	O A B U H	G O G E R	T B U P	W L L D	O A D O G	N B E C	D G N S	I V A R	D E I
У R U S	U Z S R I	P O E P E	L J L E N	E H B S O	У Е U Е Е	V W O T L	A R D A O E	F I G C Q	O	GOGERH	T B U P E	W L L D	O A D O G R	N B E C R	D G N S y	I V A R T	D E I Z V

BAHT	ESCUDO	LEI	PUNT	SRANG
BALBOA	EURO	MARKA	RAPPEN	SUCRE
BOLIVAR	EYRIR	NGWEE	REAL	TALA
COLON	FLORINT	ORE	RIYAL	WON
CROWN	GOURDE	PESETA	RUPEE	YEN
DINAR	GULDEN	PESO	RUSSIA	YUAN
DOLLAR	KRONA	PIASTRE	SHEQEL	ZLOTY
DRACHMA	KUNA	PFENNIG	SHILLING	
DUCAT	KURUS	POUND	SOL	

Challenge: Name the country or countries that use the denominations

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

Message from the President

Around this time of year, we all tend to look back at the previous year, celebrate our accomplishments and set goals for the upcoming year. For me as President of the Northside Coin Club, this also includes those for the club.

2012 featured a number of great events including talks on coins of the Smithsonian, of Clark & Gruber and of the Ancient Olympics. We had a hands-on grading exercise and were also visited by our good neighbors at ANACS and the Denver Mint. We then topped off the year by organizing a trip up to the Moonlight Mint for a close-up tour of Dan Carr's operations with his former Denver Mint press.

2013 will bring us a number of new events and I'm already busy lining up speakers for us. We have a lot of things we'd like to accomplish this year but the Board can't accomplish them by their selves. We need help from all of our members. I hope you all have a chance to think of what you can do to contribute to the club. This may mean simply attending our meetings and helping to set up before the meeting or tearing down afterwards. It can mean volunteering to bring refreshments or helping run the quarterly auction. It may mean planning or organizing a presentation for the club. It may mean spending a little time to write something to contribute to the newsletter. Whatever you can do, no matter how big or small, helps to make the club stronger.

I also tend to think about all of our members, both our new ones and those we haven't seen in a while. I realize we all get busy and sometimes attending a club meeting may become less of a priority. But for all of you that haven't made it to our meetings in a while, I just want to say that you are still welcome. And if for some reason you aren't able to attend our meetings due to a schedule conflict, we hope that you still want to be part of our club. So please, drop us a line at info@northsidecoinclub.org and let us know how you are doing and support the club by mailing us your annual dues (PO Box 1837, Broomfield, CO 80038).

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at info@northsidecoinclub.org.